FCR 7

Office of the President
December 15, 2015

Members, Board of Trustees:

BRETT AND BILLIE JO SETZER PLEDGE

Recommendation: that the Board of Trustees accept a pledge of $1,000,000 from Brett and
Billie Jo Setzer of Nicholasville, Kentucky, to support the Construct Football Training Facilities
and Practice Fields capital project, approved by the Board of Trustees at its January 2014
meeting.

Background: Mr. Brett T. Setzer, Chief Executive Officer of Brett Construction Company in
Lexington, Kentucky, has over 35 years of experience in the construction industry. Mrs. Billie Jo
Setzer received her undergraduate degree from Transylvania University in 1989 and earned her
Master of Arts in Education from the University of Kentucky College of Education in 1993. The
Setzers have been donors since 2003, supporting various programs across the University of
Kentucky.

The pledge commitment of $1,000,000 will be used toward the $45,000,000 construction project
for a new state-of-the-art training facility for the UK football program.
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